
Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Brock Roverud [broverud@gmail.com]
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2010 2:52 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors: 
 
We support "Goleta Beach 2.0" as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach 
County Park. 
 
The Parks Department's new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre! 
 
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock 
seawalls which damage the beach. 
 
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the "critical erosion zone" the plan is a long-term 
solution. 
 
The County's sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future 
sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a controversial "backstop revetment" 
seawall which would damage the beach. 
 
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposals 
which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 
 
We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the 
sewer line further inland. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Brock Roverud 
 
broverud@gmail.com 
(818) 324-4227 
22713 Berdon St.  
Woodland Hills, CA 91367 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: jasonjcrawford@gmail.com
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2010 2:44 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach 2.0
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors: 
 
I am writing in support of the Goleta Beach 2.0 plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach 
County Park.  The plan is something I have supported since the decision last year to fix erosion 
at the beach.  However we are at a crucial moment in the process in which a diligent and 
informed decision must be made to ensure a long term solution in the plan and not a temporary 
fix.  

The sewer and utility lines in the critical erosion zone pose a threat to ensuring that the plan can 
provide a long term solution to erosion. Any seawall needed to protect these lines will result in 
the return of erosion and ultimately defeat what the plan was set in place to fix.  As the adage of 
carpentry goes, measure twice and cut once.  We must get this right the first time.  

It is for this reason I urge all of you to heed the advice of moving the lines back to Highway 217. 
Only moving the lines inland can ensure necessary lasting results. 
 
Sincerely, 
Jason Crawford 

1223 West Micheltorena St. 

Santa Barbara, CA 93101 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Stephanie Moret [stephaniemoret2@gmail.com]
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2010 2:29 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: support Goleta Beach 2.0
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Honorable County Supervisors: 

Please support “Goleta Beach 2.0.”  It is an innovative plan to protect and enhance 
Goleta Beach County Park. 

The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre! 

It improves bicycle circulation, adds kayak rentals, trails and other recreational 
improvements, and it removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach. 

The plan is a long-term solution which relocates the County’s sewer line, the gas 
line and other utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone”.  

The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” which would damage the beach.  

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposals which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 

We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and to direct your staff to pursue all 
options to move the County’s sewer line further inland. 

Sincerely, 

Stephanie Moret, PhD 

25 Rubio Rd  

Santa Barbara, CA 93103 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Jeff Landau [Jeff@Jeff-Landau.com]
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2010 2:11 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: We support Goleta Beach 2.0
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1Message

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors: 
 
We support "Goleta Beach 2.0" as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach 
County Park. 
 
The Parks Department's new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre! 
 
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock 
seawalls which damage the beach. 
 
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the "critical erosion zone" the plan is a long-term 
solution. 
 
The County's sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future 
sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a controversial "backstop revetment" 
seawall which would damage the beach. 
 
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposals 
which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 
 
We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the 
sewer line further inland. 
  
My best, 
Jeff Landau 
3449 Soft Whisper Court  
Simi Valley 93065  
Although we live in Simi Valley, we do visit the beaches in Goleta and surrounding areas. 
  



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: lmanning [lmanning44@gmail.com]
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2010 1:23 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Please Approve Goleta Beach 2.0 Plan
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors: 

I support "Goleta Beach 2.0" as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County 
Park. 

The Parks Department's new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre! 

It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock 
seawalls which damage the beach. 

By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the "critical erosion zone" the plan is a long-term 
solution. 

The County's sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future 
sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a controversial "backstop revetment" 
seawall which would damage the beach. 

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposals 
which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 

We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the 
sewer line further inland. 

Sincerely, 
  
Laura Manning 
Goleta 
3rd District 
(805)683-7565 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Bud Stuart [docky2@cox.net]
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2010 1:22 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

SB board of supervisors, 
 
We support "Goleta Beach 2.0" as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach 
County Park. 
 
The Parks Department's new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre! 
 
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock 
seawalls which damage the beach. 
 
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the "critical erosion zone" the plan is a long-term 
solution. 
 
The County's sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future 
sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a controversial "backstop revetment" 
seawall which would damage the beach. 
 
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposals 
which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. To us it looks like a no-brainer. 
 
We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the 
sewer line further inland. 
 
Sincerely, 
Bud and Lynda Stuart 
_________________________________________________________ 
  



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Michael Lyons [mtlyonslaw@gmail.com]
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2010 1:08 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach Erosion Issue
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple
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6/28/2010

Honorable County Supervisors: 
  
I was an intern on this project for the Environmental Defense Center while attending law school.  
My role included interviewing many UCSB geology professors and getting their point of view on 
what should be done in regards to Goleta Beach Park erosion issues.  Taking into account my 
knowledge obtained from interviewing the professors, memorandums which I drafted regarding 
the geology professor interviews and all the additional work that has been put into coming up 
with a viable and sensible solution to the erosion problem, I am supporting Goleta Beach 2.0 and 
am hopeful that the Board of Supervisors will lend their support to this plan. 
 
Please support “Goleta Beach 2.0.”  It is an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach 
County Park.  The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre!  It improves bicycle circulation, adds kayak rentals, trails and other recreational 
improvements, and it removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach.  The plan 
is a long-term solution which relocates the County’s sewer line, the gas line and other utility 
lines out of the “critical erosion zone”.  The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way 
back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” which would damage the beach.  Goleta Beach 2.0 protects 
the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposals which have been rejected 
by the Coastal Commission. 
 
We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and to direct your staff to pursue all options to move 
the County’s sewer line further inland. 
 
Sincerely, Mike 
--  
Michael T. Lyons 
Law Office of Michael T. Lyons 
3324 State Street, Suite L 
Santa Barbara, CA 93105 
ph - (805) 570-0269 
fx -  (805) 456-0611 
mtlyonslaw@gmail.com 
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: mcginnis [mcginnis@peoplepc.com]
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2010 1:04 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Dear Honorable County Supervisors:

I support "Goleta Beach 2.0" as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  Keeping our 
beaches as natural as possible is a very important step to maintaining ecological functions of the ocean environment.  
The removal of rock seawalls, which erode sand from our beaches, is an important component of the project, and the 
Parks Department's new plan would preserve and expand the beach by over an acre!  Relocating the sewer and utility 
lines out of the "critical erosion zone" the plan is a long-term solution.

The County's sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach 
and avoid the need to consider a controversial "backstop revetment" seawall which would damage the beach.

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposals which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.

We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Sincerely,

Christina McGinnis
545 El Bosque Road
Montecito, CA 93108

OPEN Project Director
Environmental Defense Center
906 Garden Street
Santa Barbara, California 93101
(805) 452-3985

________________________________________
PeoplePC Online
A better way to Internet
http://www.peoplepc.com
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Leslie Welts [lesliewelts@gmail.com]
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2010 12:53 PM
To: sbcob
Cc: Brian Trautwein
Subject: I support “Goleta Beach 2.0”

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Dear Honorable County Supervisors :

As a past resident who still frequently visits Santa Barbara, I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect 
and enhance Goleta Beach County Park .

The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!

It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.

By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.

The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway
217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” 
seawall which would damage the beach.

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.

I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Sincerely,

Leslie Welts
P.O. Box 522
South Royalton, VT
05068



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Shiva Polefka [elevate1@gmail.com]
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2010 7:53 AM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach 2.0
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Honorable County Supervisors: 
Though i've temporarily moved out of Santa Barbara County, my keen interest in the coastal and 
land use management of the County-- one of the most beautiful and environmentally important in 
the Country-- only continues to grow.  Accordingly, toward the goal of best protecting our 
County's invaluable coastline and marine environment, please support “Goleta Beach 2.0.”  It 
is an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks Department’s 
new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!  It improves bicycle circulation, adds 
kayak rentals, trails and other recreational improvements, and it removes the unpermitted rock 
seawalls which damage the beach. 
The plan is an excellent, long-term solution which relocates the County’s sewer line, the gas line 
and other utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone”.  The County’s sewer line really should 
be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid 
the need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” which would harm the beach and the 
public's ability to enjoy it.   
  
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposals 
which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 
 
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park, and to direct your staff to pursue all options to move 
the County’s sewer line further inland.  Thank you very much for your consideration of my 
comments. 
 
Sincerely, 
Shiva Polefka 
PO Box 35548  
Washington, DC 20033 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Shari [smp30@sbcglobal.net]
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2010 7:54 AM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Honorable County Supervisors: 
Please support “Goleta Beach 2.0.”  It is an innovative plan to protect and enhance 
Goleta Beach County Park. 
The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre! 
It improves bicycle circulation, adds kayak rentals, trails and other recreational 
improvements, and it removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach. 
The plan is a long-term solution which relocates the County’s sewer line, the gas 
line and other utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone”.  
The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” which would damage the beach.  
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposals which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 
We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and to direct your staff to pursue all 
options to move the County’s sewer line further inland. 
Sincerely, 
Sharon Powell 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Melissa Kelly [farmer.kelly@gmail.com]
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2010 7:16 AM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Board of Supervisors, 
  
It makes no real sense to have a sewer line where it is so vulnerable to damage and can readily leak onto 
the beach and into the ocean. It needs to be moved back. And let’s get rid of that seawall; we know 
seawalls are poor long term solutions and that they create as many problems as they’re supposed to 
solve, so why do we keep applying the same unworkable solution?  I support Goleta Beach 2.0 and I 
hope you will too. 
  
Thanks Much for all you do for our community! 
  
Melissa Kelly 
1257 Catarina Street 
Santa Ynez 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Sandra Jean [sbsandrajean@gmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2010 9:37 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors : 
We support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and 
enhance Goleta Beach County Park . 
The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre! 
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the 
unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach. 
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan 
is a long-term solution. 
The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach. 
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposal which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 
We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to 
move the sewer line further inland. 
Sincerely, 
 
Sandra Nash 
49B N San Marcos Rd 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: JLC [sbsea1@verizon.net]
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2010 8:58 PM
To: sbcob
Cc: Brian Trautwein; Chris Callahan; joe carrillo; John Kushwara; Kristina Wilkening; Landon 

Neustadt; Luke Delo; Mark Hoff; Merit McCrea; Michael Marzolla; Rik Prussing; Tom van 
Meeuwen

Subject: Goletea Beach 2.0

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Honorable County Supervisors:

Please support "Goleta Beach 2.0."  It is an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.

The Parks Department's new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!

It improves bicycle circulation, adds kayak rentals, trails and other recreational improvements, and it removes the 
unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach.

The plan is a long-term solution which relocates the County's sewer line, the gas line and other utility lines out of the 
"critical erosion zone". 

The County's sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach 
and avoid the need to consider a controversial "backstop revetment" which would damage the beach. 

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposals which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.

We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and to direct your staff to pursue all options to move the County's sewer line 
further inland.

Sincerely,

Joe Carrillo,
Santa Barbara Sea

_______________________________



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Nick Patton [npatton24@gmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2010 7:28 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Honorable County Supervisors: 

Please support “Goleta Beach 2.0.”  It is an innovative plan to protect and enhance 
Goleta Beach County Park. 

The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre! 

It improves bicycle circulation, adds kayak rentals, trails and other recreational 
improvements, and it removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach. 

The plan is a long-term solution which relocates the County’s sewer line, the gas 
line and other utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone”.  

The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” which would damage the beach.  

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposals which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 

We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and to direct your staff to pursue all 
options to move the County’s sewer line further inland. 

Sincerely, 

Nick Patton 
Concerned Citizen 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Chris Lange [monarchsrule@yahoo.com]
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2010 7:22 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach Park
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

 

Dear Honorable County Supervisors: 

 
FOTEC wants to reiterate its support for “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to 
protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park . 

 
The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre--
nice fillip. 

 
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted 
rock seawalls which damage the beach. 

 
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a 
long-term solution.  (The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to 
Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to 
consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the 
beach.) 

 
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposals which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 

 
We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to 
move the sewer line further inland. 

 
Sincerely, 

Chris Lange, President 

Friends of the Ellwood Coast 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Dr. Roger Jahnke [DrJahnke@HealthAction.net]
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2010 6:59 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach 2.0
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1Goleta Beach 2.0

6/28/2010

Honorable County Supervisors: 
 
Thanks for all you do – especially when it is to upgrade the value of our natural 
resources in a non-exploitive way.“Goleta Beach 2.0” is just that — a great 
contribution to our region with mindful consideration.   GB 2.0 is an innovative 
plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park. 
 
The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre! 
It improves bicycle circulation, adds kayak rentals, trails and other recreational 
improvements, and it removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach. 
The plan is a long-term solution which relocates the County’s sewer line, the gas 
line and other utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone”.  
The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” which would damage the beach.  
 
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposals which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 
We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and to direct your staff to pursue all 
options to move the County’s sewer line further inland. 
 
Sincerely, 
Dr Jahnke  
and the residents at 243 Pebble Beach Drive, 93117 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: DORIS & GERALD CONNOR [connor.gd2@verizon.net]
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2010 5:16 PM
To: sbcob
Cc: Brian Trautwein
Subject: Goleta Beach 2.0
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple
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6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors : 

We support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance 
Goleta Beach County Park . 

The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre! 

It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the 
unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach. 

By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan 
is a long-term solution.  

The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.  

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposal which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 

We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to 
move the sewer line further inland. 

Sincerely, 

Gerald I Connor 

612 Maple Ct 

Santa Maria CA 93454 

  



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Jennifer Oetken [nekteo7@hotmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2010 4:55 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple
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6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors : 
We support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance 
Goleta Beach County Park . 
The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre! 
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the 
unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach. 
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan 
is a long-term solution.  
The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.  
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposal which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 
We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to 
move the sewer line further inland. 
Sincerely, 
Jennifer Oetken 

241 San Napoli Dr. 
Goleta, CA 93117 
 
 
 
 

Hotmail has tools for the New Busy. Search, chat and e-mail from your inbox. Learn more. 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Jenn Feinberg Eckerle [jennfeinberg@gmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2010 4:48 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Protection for Goleta Beach
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors : 

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park. 
The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre and adds 
recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails.  This plan also removes the long-standing, unpermitted 
rock seawalls which damage the beach. 

This plan is a long-term solution as it relocates, the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion 
zone.”  The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage 
spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which 
would cause future beach erosion.  

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which 
was rejected by the Coastal Commission. 

I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line 
further inland. 

Sincerely, 

Jenn Eckerle 

312 E. Sola Street, Apt 3, Santa Barbara, CA 93101 

 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Ben Pitterle [bpitterle@gmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2010 4:47 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Please Support Goleta Beach 2.0
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors: 
  
I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta 
Beach County Park.  It's time we learned from past mistakes.  Traditional beach 
armoring alternatives don't work.  Although they may provide a tempting short 
term solution, over the long term they interfere with natural coastal processes, are 
ugly, degrade our beaches, and transfer coastal erosion issues to other areas in 
unpredictable ways.  Add to these costs, the enormous monetary expense of 
ongoing and eternal maintainance.    
  
The Parks Department’s new plan provides a variety of benefits.  Goleta Beach 2.0 
protects the Park, protects the environment, improves recreational facilities and is 
far less costly than prior proposal which have been rejected by the Coastal 
Commission.  By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion 
zone” the plan is a long-term solution. The County’s sewer line should be moved 
all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and 
avoid the need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which 
would damage the beach.  
  
Please support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the 
sewer line further inland.  It's just the sensible thing to do. 
Sincerely, 
  
Ben Pitterle 
5455 8th Street #32 
Carpinteria 
  



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Gary J. Hill [GHill@sblawgroup.com]
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2010 4:11 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Golita Beach Plan
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors : 
We support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance 
Goleta Beach County Park . 
The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre! 
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the 
unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach. 
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan 
is a long‐term solution.  
The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.  
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposal which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 
We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to 
move the sewer line further inland. 
Sincerely, 
Gary J. Hill 
Attorney at Law 
Hill & Trager, LLP 
800 Presidio Avenue 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
Tel: (805) 963-1453 
Fax: (805) 963-1457 
  
IRS CIRCULAR 230 NOTICE. Pursuant to Treasury Regulations, any advice contained in this communication (including any attachments)as to tax matters was neither 
written nor intended by the sender or Hil & Trager, LLP to be used and cannot be used by you or any taxpayer for the purpose of (i) avoiding tax penalties that may be 
imposed under U.S. Internal Revenue Code or (ii)  promoting, marketing or recommending to another party any tax advice addressed herein. 
 
*************************************************************************************************************************************** 
Hill & Trager, LLP CONFIDENTIAL COMMUNICATION  
This electronic mail message and any attachments are intended only for the use of the addressee(s) named above and may contain information that is privileged, 
confidential and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you received this transmission in error or are not an intended recipient, or the employee or agent 
responsible for delivering this e-mail to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly 
prohibited. If you received this e-mail message in error, please immediately notify the sender by replying to this message and delete the message and any attachments. 
Thank you. 
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: James Studarus [jstudarus@gmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2010 1:49 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach 2.0

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Dear Honorable County Supervisors :

I and many others in the community support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance our natural 
jewel, Goleta Beach County Park .

The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!

It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.

By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.

The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway
217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” 
seawall which would damage the beach.

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.

We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Sincerely,

James Studarus
359 Cannon Green Apt G
Goleta, Ca 93117



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Deb Lott [dlott@edcnet.org]
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2010 12:20 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors: 
We support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance 
Goleta Beach County Park. 
The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre! 
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the 
unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach. 
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan 
is a long-term solution.  
The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.  
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposal which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 
We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to 
move the sewer line further inland. 
Sincerely, 
Deborah Lott 
1526 Castillo Street 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: gregscott@cox.net
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2010 11:50 AM
To: sbcob
Cc: Gregscott@cox.net
Subject: Goleta Beach Preservation

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

County Supervisors :

      I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park .   I have fond 
memories of enjoyng the beach as a student at UCSB and would like to continue to enjoy it.

The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!

It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.

By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution. 

The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach 
and avoid the need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach. 

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.

I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Sincerely,

                                    Greg Scott 
                                    142 Loureyro Rd
                                    Santa Barbara,CA 93108

_____________________________________________________________



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: guner tautrim [gunerandheidi@yahoo.com]
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2010 9:04 AM
To: sbcob
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

 

Dear Honorable County Supervisors : 
We support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and 
enhance Goleta Beach County Park . 
The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre! 
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the 
unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach. 
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan 
is a long-term solution. 
The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach. 
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposal which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 
We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to 
move the sewer line further inland. 
Sincerely,  Guner Tautrim 
 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Bob Baiocchi [rbaiocchi@gotsky.com]
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2010 9:01 AM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta County Park 
Importance: High
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

June 10, 2010 
  
Santa Barbara County 
Board of Supervisor 
Santa Barbara, California 
  
Dear Board Members: 
  
The time has come to stand up for for the beach environment of Santa Barbara County for the benefit of all 
of the people. The California Fisheries and Water Unlimited support the protection and enhancement of the 
Goleta County Park. As such I urge you to vote for the Goleta Beach 2.0 alternative as the plan to implement. 
The sewline must be moved inland to Highway 127. That would be fair, reasonable, and in the greater public 
interest. 
  
Also, the Golleta County Park must be accessible ro accomondate disabled persons pursuant to State of 
California statutes to prevent discrimination against disabled persons. Disabled persons can 
be children, women, men, the elderly, and war veterans. Disabled person do not need to be in wheelchairs to 
be disabled. I request that the Park be totally accessible to accomondate disabled persons. i.e. Legal Rights of 
Persons with Disabilities; California Department of Justice, November 2003. 
  
I am not new to Santa Barabara County. I was significantly involved with attempting to restore the pre-
project endangered southern steelhead fishery of the Santa Ynez River below Brabury Dam. 
  
Thank you for listening. 
  
Respectfully 
  
Robert J. Baiocchi, President, Age 79 
California Fisheries and Water Unlimited  
California Non-Profit Corporation 
Korean War Veteran 
Native Californian 
  
  
  
  



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Cristina Sandoval [cristina.sandoval@lifesci.ucsb.edu]
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2010 8:00 AM
To: sbcob
Cc: 'Brian Trautwein'
Subject: Support: Goleta Beach 2.0
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors : 
We support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance 
Goleta Beach County Park . 
The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre! 
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the 
unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach. 
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan 
is a long‐term solution.  
The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.  
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposal which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 
We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to 
move the sewer line further inland. 
Sincerely, 
Cris Sandoval 
  
  
  
____________________________ 
Cristina Sandoval, PhD 
Director, Coal Oil Point Reserve 
Marine Science Institute 
University of California 
Santa Barbara, CA 93106 
  



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Mia McAdams [miamcadams@gmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, June 10, 2010 7:04 AM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors : 
 
I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County 
Park. 
 
The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre! 
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock 
seawalls which damage the beach.  By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical 
erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  
 
The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future 
sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” 
seawall which would damage the beach.  
 
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal 
which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 
 
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer 
line further inland. 
 
Sincerely, 
Mia McAdams 
93 St. George Pl. 
Goleta, CA  93117 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: eva inbar [eva_inbar@cox.net]
Sent: Wednesday, June 09, 2010 9:57 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta beach
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors : 
I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta 
Beach County Park . 
The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre! 
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the 
unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach. 
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan 
is a long-term solution.  
The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.  
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposal which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to 
move the sewer line further inland. 
Sincerely, 
Eva Inbar, 
Santa Barbara 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Naia Kelly [naiakelly@gmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 09, 2010 9:39 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach 2.0
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors : 

We support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance 
Goleta Beach County Park . 

The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre! 

It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the 
unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach. 

By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan 
is a long-term solution.  

The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.  

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposal which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 

We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to 
move the sewer line further inland.  Thank you for your time and attention to this 
matter in advance. 

Sincerely, 

Naia Kelly 

7220 Owensmouth Ave 109 

Canoga Park, CA 91303 
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: mcginnis9@cox.net
Sent: Wednesday, June 09, 2010 8:19 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach Plan

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Dear Honorable County Supervisors: 

As you may know, I have been involved in coastal planning issues in Santa Barbara County for about 20 years.  I am the 
author of two recent reports – Developing Adaptive Policy to Climate Disturbance in Santa Barbara (2009), and the 
forthcoming report entitled Coastal Biodiversity Planning for Santa Barbara County’s Gaviota Rural Plan (published by UC 
Santa Barbara’s Ocean and Coastal  Policy Center - http://ocpc.msi.ucsb.edu/pdfs/ClimateDisturbanceRpt.pdf).  Both 
reports emphasize the importance of developing plans that can protect the region’s significant coastal areas.

I support "Goleta Beach 2.0" as an important step towards better protection of Goleta Beach County Park. The Parks 
Department's plan describes a strategy that can support the expansion of the beach by over an acre. In addition, the plan 
supports additional recreational facilities, and would include the removal of the unpermitted rock seawalls which have 
been shown to impact the beach ecosystem. 

By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the "critical erosion zone" the plan offers a long-term resolution to a critical 
coastal issue.  The County's sewer line should be moved back to Highway 217 to reduce the risk of a sewage spill on the 
coast, and to avoid the placement of a controversial "backstop revetment" seawall that would damage the beach. 

In my view, Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the coastal ecology, and is a cost effective response. 

I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland. 

Sincerely,
Michael Vincent McGinnis, PhD
Resident, Santa Barbara County



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Ron Bottorff [bottorffm@verizon.net]
Sent: Wednesday, June 09, 2010 8:01 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Save Goleta Beaqch
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors: 

We support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance 
Goleta Beach County Park. 

The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre! 

It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the 
unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach. 

By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan 
is a long-term solution.  

The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.  

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposal which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 

We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to 
move the sewer line further inland. 

Sincerely, 

Ron Bottorff, Chairman, Friends of the Santa Clara River 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Heather Wylie [hwylie1@hotmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 09, 2010 7:32 PM
To: sbcob
Cc: btraut@edcnet.org; jdecock@cleanwater.org
Subject: protect Goleta Beach
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors, 
  
We support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance 
Goleta Beach County Park . 
The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre! 
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the 
unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach. 
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan 
is a long-term solution.  
The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.  
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposal which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 
  
We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to 
move the sewer line further inland. 
  
Sincerely, 
Heather Wylie 

Community Advocate 

Clean Water Action  
805-665-9044 
 

Hotmail is redefining busy with tools for the New Busy. Get more from your inbox. See how. 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Gail Osherenko [gail.osherenko@gmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 09, 2010 7:25 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Please support Goleta Beach 2.0
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors : 

It's been a long journey to reach a workable plan for Goleta Beach that meets 
Coastal Act criteria. I urge your support of.. “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative 
plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park .The new plan  

preserves and expands the beach by over an acre,   
adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and  
removes the unpermitted rock seawalls that damage the beach. 

By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan 
is a long-term solution.The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back 
to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to 
consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the 
beach.  

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposal which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 

I'm sorry I won't be able to make the hearing, but I wanted you to know that I've 
followed this issue since 2003, used it in my class on coastal law and policy at 
UCSB, and am glad to finally see a workable plan reach the Board.  I urge your 
support of this plan for Goleta Beach Park, and hope you will also direct staff to 
pursue moving the sewer line further inland.  

Sincerely, 

Gail Osherenko 

--  
Gail Osherenko 
835 Via Granada 
Santa Barbara, CA 
cell  805 886 1182 
 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Christina Mahon [ecosavvycm@gmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 09, 2010 6:20 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach County Park
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors : 
  
We support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach 
County Park . 
The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre! 
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock 
seawalls which damage the beach. 
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term 
solution.  
The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future 
sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” 
seawall which would damage the beach.  
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal 
which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 
We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the 
sewer line further inland. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Christina Mahon 
1325 Panchita Pl. 
Santa Barbara, CA  93103 
 
--  
Christina Mahon 
eco-savvy Marketing 
805.704.5055 
ecosavvycm@gmail.com 
 
Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail. 
 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: MICHAEL TAAFFE [mariomagician@hotmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 09, 2010 5:16 PM
To: sbcob
Cc: btraut@edcnet.org; TAM
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors: 

We support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance 
Goleta Beach County Park. 

The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre! 

It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the 
unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach. 

By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan 
is a long-term solution.  

The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.  

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposal which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 

We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to 
move the sewer line further inland. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL TAAFFE 

PRESIDENT,  

LA PURISIMA AUDUBON SOCIETY 

  



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: ROBERT HAZARD [bnhazard@wildblue.net]
Sent: Wednesday, June 09, 2010 4:54 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach Park
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple
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6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors: 

We support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance 
Goleta Beach County Park. 

The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre! 

It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the 
unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach. 

By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan 
is a long-term solution.  

The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.  

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposal which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 

We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to 
move the sewer line further inland. 

Sincerely, 

Robert Hazard 

2099 Refugio Rd 

Goleta Ca 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Barbara Greeenleaf [bkgreenleaf@yahoo.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 09, 2010 4:36 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple
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6/28/2010

 

Dear Honorable County Supervisors :  

   

We support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance 
Goleta Beach County Park .  

The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre!  

It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the 
unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach.  

By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan 
is a long-term solution.  

The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.  

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposal which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission.  

We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to 
move the sewer line further inland.  

Sincerely,  

   

Jon and Barbara Greenleaf 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Erin Feinblatt [erinfeinblatt@yahoo.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 09, 2010 3:24 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach 2.0
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple
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6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors: 

We support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance 
Goleta Beach County Park. 

The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an 
acre! 

It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the 
unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the beach. 

By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan 
is a long-term solution.  

The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to 
avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the need to consider a 
controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.  

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than 
prior proposal which have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 

We urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to 
move the sewer line further inland. 

Sincerely, 

 
Erin Feinblatt 

266 1/2 El Sueno Rd. 

Santa Barbara, CA 93110 

  
 
 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Brina Carey [bcarey@edcnet.org]
Sent: Wednesday, June 09, 2010 2:47 PM
To: sbcob
Cc: Brian Trautwein
Subject: I Support Goleta Beach 2.0
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Page 1 of 1

6/28/2010

Dear Honorable County Supervisors: 

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park. 

The Parks Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre! 

It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls 
which damage the beach. 

By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  

The County’s sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills 
on the beach and avoid the need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would 
damage the beach.  

Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which 
have been rejected by the Coastal Commission. 

I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line 
further inland. 

Thank you.  

 
Sincerely, 

Brina Carey 
 
Administrative Assistant 
Environmental Defense Center  
906 Garden St. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
(805) 963-1622 
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From: Maggie Hall [mmh331@gmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 09, 2010 2:26 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach 2.0
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Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors   
105 E. Anapamu Street  
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
 
Dear Honorable County Supervisors: 
 
     I’m writing to express my support of “Goleta Beach 2.0.” This plan will best protect Goleta Beach County Park 
while also expanding its recreational opportunities. 
 
     Moving the sewer and utility lines inland is a crucial step in the long-term protection of the beach. Opening new 
trails and kayaking facilities will enable residents to enjoy the diverse ecosystem of the coast. 
 
     I urge you to support Goleta Beach 2.0 because it works with the natural functions of the beach and park, enabling 
future generations to enjoy them. 
 
Sincerely, 
Maggie Hall 
 
2753 Gypsy Canyon Drive 
Lompoc, California 93436 
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Ian M. Hogan [ihogan@umail.ucsb.edu]
Sent: Tuesday, June 08, 2010 10:13 AM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach 2.0

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

June 8, 2010

Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors

105 E Anapamu Street

Santa Barbara, CA 93101

sbcob@co.santa-barbara.ca.us

Re: Goleta Beach 2.0

Dear Honorable Supervisors,

As a Third District Goleta-area resident, I am writing to urge you to follow your staff?s recommendation and initiate 
engineering and environmental review of Goleta Beach 2.0.

The community has grappled for years to come up with this solution to preserve and enhance Goleta Beach Park.

Prior proposals were rejected as being too heavy-handed, environmentally insensitive and out of compliance with 
environmental laws.

The new plan is an innovative, out-of-the box approach which is exactly what is needed to break the logjam and move the 
Goleta Beach effort forward.

Goleta Beach 2.0 moves threatened sewer and utility lines and parking spaces inland out of harms way. Moving the lines 
inland makes good sense and is good, long-term planning.  In fact, the utility lines are located in the critical erosion zone 
and should be moved inland to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on Goleta Beach. Moving the lines further 
inland will also avoid future calls for ecologically-damaging seawalls or revetments.

The Coastal Commission action last year was clear guidance not to pursue a structural solution. The Coastal Act and 
LCP both favor non-structural solutions which do not interrupt sand movement along the coast and which do not redirect 
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erosion problems and causes beaches to erode.  Goleta Beach 2.0 preserves and enhances the Park, protects the beach 
(and down-coast beaches) while adding an acre of sand. It is environmentally sustainable and is supported by the Coastal 
Commission, community groups, scientists, and park users.

Goleta Beach 2.0 will protect the restaurant, the pier, and all park infrastructure while respecting the ocean?s natural 
processes. The new plan is a win-win for the environment and park users.

Please put an end to years of costly debate and take a solid step toward protecting our beloved Goleta Beach Park by 
initiating Goleta Beach 2.0.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Ian Hogan
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From: Christopher Betancourt [thunsofunn@yahoo.com]
Sent: Tuesday, May 25, 2010 9:22 PM
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Subject: Goleta Beach 2.0
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6/28/2010

 

I am writing to ask that you support the Goleta Beach 2.0 project. This project protects the beach 
in a sensible manner. Not only does it enhance the beach and is good for the people of Santa 
Barbara but it is also environmentally sound. I would also like to express my support for moving 
the utility and sewage lines out of the erosion zone. Thank you. 
 
Christopher Betancourt 
B.S. of Zoology
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Gyn-Tech P. Kuk [kuk@umail.ucsb.edu]
Sent: Tuesday, May 25, 2010 8:46 PM
To: sbcob
Cc: ihogan@umail.ucsb.edu
Subject: Goleta Beach 2.0

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Hi,

     I am a UCSB student and have been aware of the debate over what to do about Goleta Beach for some time. I 
recently heard about Goleta Beach 2.0 and after learning more about it I believe that it is the best option.

Please support this project as it protects the beach in a way that not only is good for the environment but also enhances 
the beach. I also support moving the sewer line out of the erosion zone to avoid sewage spills in the future.

Thank you for your consideration.

Paul Kuk



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: kersti lane [kersti.lane@gmail.com]
Sent: Tuesday, May 25, 2010 8:42 PM
To: sbcob
Cc: ihogan@umail.ucsb.edu
Subject: Support for Goleta Beach 2.0
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Hi, 
Please support the Park Department’s Goleta Beach 2.0 project as well as moving the sewage 
and utility lines far away from the erosion zone. Thank you! 
Kersti Lane 
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From: Kelsey Passmann [kpassman@gmail.com]
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Subject: Goleta Beach 2.0
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I support the Goleta Beach 2.0 project and EDC and Surfrider’s recommendation to move the 
sewage and utility lines out of the erosion zone. This is an important aspect of this project as it 
insures that we will not have to deal with this problem again in the immediate future. Please pass 
this along to the County Board of Supervisors and staff. Thank you 
  
Kelsey Passmann 



Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole 

From: Chris Darancette [cdarancette@gmail.com]
Sent: Tuesday, May 25, 2010 6:13 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta beach 2.0
Follow Up Flag: Follow up
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6/28/2010

County Board of Supervisors,  

  

I am writing to urge you to move forward with the Goleta Beach 2.0 plan. The plan protects 
Goleta Beach, is less costly than other options and has very little environmental impacts. Please 
also consider moving the sewer and utility lines as far back from the erosion zone as possible so 
rock revetments will not be needed in the future.  

  

Thank you, 

  

Chris Darancette 

Environmental Studies B.A. 

Operations Manager, Mens Wearhouse 
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Jeff Svoboda [jsvoboda13@gmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, May 19, 2010 9:14 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: Goleta Beach

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Hello County Board of Supervisors,
I am a student at UCSB. I am writing to urge you to consider and implement the Goleta Beach 2.0 plan. I think it would be 
a positive improvement, as well as a good way to make a good name for the Board. I also feel that moving the utilities and 
sewer lines back is a crucial topic to consider. I hope you guys follow through; it would be appreciated by the environment 
and the community.
Thank You For Your Time,
Jeff Svoboda
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Heather R. Christian [heatherchristian@umail.ucsb.edu]
Sent: Monday, May 03, 2010 12:40 PM
To: sbcob
Cc: Ian M. Hogan
Subject: Goleta Beach

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Purple

Hi,

My name is Heather Christian I?m a student at UCSB and a frequent user of Goleta Beach. I?ve recently become aware 
of the Goleta Beach 2.0 project and would like to share my opinion. Can you please distribute this message to the board 
members and staff.

I support the general idea of Goleta Beach 2.0 as it is the best option to the erosion problem. The rocks along the beach 
really need to be removed because it has been shown that rock walls like the one at Goleta Beach cause severe 
problems over time. To make sure another rock wall does not need to be used in the future please consider moving the 
utility and gas lines as far away from the beach as possible so the buried rock wall will not need to be used.
Thank you,

Heather Christian
heather.christian@umail.ucsb.edu
805-587-2751
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Drew Albenze [dalbenze@surfriderwlam.org]
Sent: Thursday, June 24, 2010 12:15 AM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Green

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Drew Albenze
358 S. Gramercy Pl. #302
Los Angeles, CA, CA 90020
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Mark Barclay [blondsurferdude@gmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 23, 2010 10:15 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Green

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Mark Barclay
375 Redondo Ave. #476
Long Beach, CA 90814
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: elizabeh brook [coffeeandchi@gmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 23, 2010 9:19 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Green

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

elizabeh brook
3188 airway ave.
ste. j
costa mesa, CA 92626
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Lee-Rodriguez, Nicole

From: Brigitte Bard [dogdayafternoon@earthlink.net]
Sent: Wednesday, June 23, 2010 9:11 PM
To: sbcob
Subject: I Support the New Plan for Goleta Beach

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Green

Dear Supervisors,

I support “Goleta Beach 2.0” as an innovative plan to protect and enhance Goleta Beach County Park.  The Parks 
Department’s new plan preserves and expands the beach by over an acre!
It adds recreational facilities like kayak rentals and trails and removes the unpermitted rock seawalls which damage the 
beach.
By relocating the sewer and utility lines out of the “critical erosion zone” the plan is a long-term solution.  The County’s 
sewer line should be moved all the way back to Highway 217 to avoid future sewage spills on the beach and avoid the 
need to consider a controversial “backstop revetment” seawall which would damage the beach.
Goleta Beach 2.0 protects the Park and the environment and is far less costly than prior proposal which have been 
rejected by the Coastal Commission.
I urge you to support Goleta Beach Park and direct staff to pursue all options to move the sewer line further inland.

Brigitte Bard
1026 14th St.
Santa Monica, CA 90403-7206
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